EPS Advisory No. 10
Series of 2020
17 September 2020

Instruction/Reminders
To all PBT passers who will take the Skills Test

Considering that most of the area in the Philippines is now under the General
Community Quarantine (GCQ), the conduct of the Skills Test (2" Round of Test), for those
applicants who passed the Paper-based Test (PBT) given last 15 & 16 February 2020,
shall be administered beginning 10 October 2020 until 14 November 2020 at the POEA
Central Office, Ortigas Avenue corner EDSA, Mandaluyong City.

However, with still some restrictions wunder the GCQ, the following
procedure/requirements shall be strictly observed:

1. Guided by the earlier announced test date/time/venue, each PBT passers are still
required to print appointment thru the POEA Online Appointment System (POAS)
under the eRegistration portal that can be accessed through POEA website,
onlineservices.poea.gov.ph

Note: Appointment date shall be the same with their respective test schedule date as
earlier announced

2. PBT passers must be at the test venue two (2) hours before the schedule time of test;

3. PBT passer who failed to appear on his/her schedule test date shall be considered
absent and failed. No re-scheduling shall be entertained;

4. Requirements (to be presented to the Guard-on-Duty at POEA, Manila)

a. Printed copy of Appointment Slip

b. Valid Passport

c. Face mask

d. Face shield

e. Alcohol/Hand Sanitizer

f. Copy of Health Certificate from the point of origin

Notes: 1. A Health Declaration Form, available at the POEA/test venue during the

day of test, shall be filled-up and submitted by the PBT passers prior entry
to the test room;

2. No applicant shall be allowed to take the test in the absence of any of the

above-mentioned requirements

For proper guidance.


http://www.onlineservices.poea.gov.ph/

